
Minutes for CVIDS Club Plant Distribution Day:  compiled by Sara Hankemeier 

May 23, 2015, West Liberty 

The annual Club Plant drawing was made even more enjoyable because of the terrific volunteers 

who organized the plant preparation and provided refreshments for the morning.  Viewing of 

plants began at 9:00 AM.  Nancy Carlisle made the following announcements just prior to the 

10:00 AM drawing: 

 The Spring Plant Sale was an awesome success with over $1800 made.  That amount 

was double last year’s sale. 

 Several members need prayers and support for stressful times and health concerns. 

 A thank you has been received recognizing the donation in memory of Lynn Stoll to the 

Joe W. House Scientific Studies Fund of AHS. 

 Bob & Marilyn Little and Dave & Sue Kramer were recognized as additional CVIDS 

members who joined in 1990. 

 Thank you to Sherri Baldonado for her service as treasurer.  Sue Kramer will be filling in 

as treasurer when Sherri moves this summer. 

 If you have ordered the Daylily Guide, it may be picked up. 

Zoran Ronan, Chair of the Club Plant Purchases, gave a financial summary of this year’s plants.  

One hundred and nine plants were purchased.  Sixty-four members were eligible for a club 

plant.  A budget of $6,000.00 was set to purchase club plants.  $5,652.50 was spent this year on 

club plants with a total value of $10,625.00 because of the generosity of several of the 

hybridizers.  The breakdown is as follows: 

Hybridizer Cost to the club Market value  

Scott Elliot 519.50 1015.00 Double 

Bob Faulkner 1125.00 1250.00 One 125.00 bonus 

Tim Herrington 694.00 950.00 30% discount 

Margo Reed & Jim 

Murphy 

1240.00 2280.00 Double 

Heidi & Charles Douglas 677.00 1570.00 2.25 times the amt. 

Karol Emmerich 600.00 1505.00 2.5 times the amt. 

Tim Bell 152.00 310.00 One 175.00 bonus 



Jamie Gossard 645.00 1650.00 2.5 times the amt. 

Ronan  95.00  

TOTALS $5,652.50 $10,625.00  

 

 


